

## NEWS BULLETIN FOR TO SPACE CENTER ROTARY CLUB

(Near the Lyndon B. Johnson Space Center)
P.O. Box 58862 (Nassau Bay) Houston, Texas 77058







DISTRICT 589

Rotary International President, STANLEY E. McCAFFREY
ROTARY THEME FOR 1981-82... "World Understanding and Peace Through Rotary"

DIRECTORS:

Mario Grabar Jim Hargrove Alfred R. Neumann Ron Rosenhagen Larry Rowe Keith Sherman Bill Webb Walt Wicker

Bob Wren
Past President - Pete Gist

Date January 18

19 82

## PROGRAMS:

MONDAY, JANUARY 18TH.....MR. HOMER HAUER, Special Agent in Charge of the Houston Office of the Federal Bureau of Investigation will be our featured speaker. Bring a prospective member to hear this excellent program.

MONDAY, JANUARY 25TH.....SISTER MARY BERNICE O'KEEFE, Administrator of St. John Hospital in Nassau Bay will talk on the philosophy of health care of the Sisters of Charity and the future of St. John Hospital. Don't miss this interesting talk about a vital part of our community.

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 1ST.....DR. DON BEETH of the Houston Lighting and Power Company will discuss H. L. & P's nuclear program. Be on hand and bring guests to hear this discussion on the future of nuclear power in our area.

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 8TH....MR. FRED PORTNER, Senior Vice-President of Southwest Bankshares will talk on Bank Holding Companies. Bring guests to hear this man and the subject matter which we know will be most interesting.



HAVE YOU PAID YOUR DUES-DUES!!

LAST CALL FOR YOUR CHECK IN THE

AMOUNT OF \$42.00 FOR THE SIX

MONTH PERIOD OF JANUARY 1ST TO

JULY 1ST...IF PAID AFTER JAN. 31ST

(13 days from now) YOU WILL BE

PENALIZED WITH A \$25 REINSTATEMENT.

DON'T SAY WE DIDN'T WARN YOU...LEAVE

YOUR CHECK AT SECRETARY'S DESK TODAY!

IN SYMPATHY...On January 9, Marilyn Burt lost her father, Frank Pusateri, of El Lago. To Marilyn, Billy and other members of their family, our membership expresses deep sympathy.

DIRECTORY CHANGE:

JOHN WARD'S new home address is now 15454 Teermont, Houston 77062, Ph: 280-0223 Please make your directory changes.

To satisy the itch for money --SCRATCH FOR IT!

VISITING ROTARIANS...On December 28th, The Space Center Club was honored to have one of its former members visiting with the club. Dr. Lou Rodriguez, President of Midwestern University Wichita Falls, Texas and a member of the Rotary Club of Wichita Falls made up with our club so that he would not break his perfect attendance record. Then on January 11th, another former member, WORTH McCAULEY, now from Alva, Oklahoma was our guest. It was good to see both of you gentlemen. Please come back and visit with us again real soon.

On January 4, 1982, FEDERICO COMPEAN, President of the San Luis Potosi Rotary Club of San Luis Potosi, Mexico and his family were special guests of our club. We hope you will visit us again.

"BRING A GUEST" has been repeated many many times in the BLASTOFF. The urge is great for our members to bring guests - QUALIFIED GUESTS who might could become members of Space Center Rotary Club. There are lots of good citizenship material out on our streets who need to be ROTARIANS! So bring prospective members as often as possible.

REMEMBER!....The pulse of Rotary is Attendance. Never let yours skip a beat!!

## HAPPY BIRTHDAY

JOHN NESHEIM	JAN.	18th
BILLY RAY SMITH	11	18th
CAP LANDOLT	11	19th
WARREN SMITH	11	21st
BOB MITCHELL	11	24th
ALFRED NEUMANN	11	26th
ROLLEN GARDNER	11	27th
JOHN GAY	11	30th



Congratulations Gentlemen, and have a happy and prosperous year.

QUICKIES.....To Yule decorations are down and so is many a bank balance...Nobody jumps on taxes when they're down....If food prices go any higher the status symbol may be a toothpick....A bouncer is a fellow who is always ready to help you out....April showers are taxpayer teardrops....Economy is when a fellow skimps and saves to get the money to pay taxes to be used for a lot of wasted economy....The only man who got all his work done by Friday was Robinson Crusoe....New type of fishing lures are introduced each year and the fisherman continue to bite...

PAST PROGRAMS....On January 4th, a large crowd of members and visitors were on hand to help start the New Year off in the right way. JOHN WATSON introduced HERB KUYKENDAHL as our first speaker of the year. HERB gave a very inspirational talk on goals and success and how they could be measured and achieved. He defined 'Success' as a favorable or desired outcome of something attempted and further stressed that each individual needed to set personal goals which he should try to achieve. If you missed this talk, you really missed one of the better motivational talks that has been given to our club. Then on January 1lth, HAL NEELY presented an excellent film on the work of the ROTARY FOUNDATION. The film stressed that Rotary was helping to build world understanding through the many opportunities for study abroad, the medical and educational programs that are offered in underdeveloped countries, and other exchange programs to bring about a better understanding of our neighbors. The film really gave an insight into what Rotary is all about and everyone in Rotary should have the opportunity to view this excellent film.

MEET OUR NEWEST ROTARIAN...,LAMAR BOWLES sponsored by CHUCK JACOBSON, was born in Rolling Fork, Mississippi. He attended Mississippi College, the University of Oklahoma and Penn State. Lamar is the Director of Rockwell International, 1840 NASA Road 1, Houston, 77058, Ph: 333-2030, Ext. 102. He and his lovely wife, Ann, live at 1115 Oak Circle, Seabrook, Ph: 334-1324. Another fine asset to our membership. Make his acquaintance promptly and make him welcome.

SINCERE APOLOGIES. In the last issue of the BLASTOFF, the listing of the new officers and directors of the club was printed. However, the editor goofed and left off the name of JIM McNATT, Sergeant-at-Arms. Please add his name to your listing.

GET WELL MESSAGE....ALFRED NEUMANN is in Clear Lake Hospital. Last report says he will soon go home.

DO YOU REALLY KNOW OUR DISTRICT GOVERNOR!!!!

## FLOYD D. BOZE -- District Governor



Dr. Floyd Boze is Vice President of the First City Bank at Clear Lake. He was born on a farm in Fannin County and grew up in Commerce, Texas. He holds B.S. and M.S. Degrees from East Texas State University and a Doctorate in Administration from the University of Tennessee at Knoxville.

He received his commission in the U.S. Air Force at Yale University during World War II, serving in both the CBI and European theaters. He was recalled to active duty during the Korean Conflict before retiring as a Colonel.

He has held administrative positions at Panola College, Carthage, Texas; Angelo State University, San Angelo: University of Tennessee at Knoxville; Texas Tech University and the University of Houston at Clear Lake.

His wife, Dr. Nancy Boze is a professor of Professional Education at the University of Houston at Clear Lake. She was named a Paul Harris Fellow last November by Karl K. Kobs of Mountain View, Okla.

The Space Center Rotary Club honored Floyd by naming him a Paul Harris Fellow at its meeting in April, 1981.

Nancy and Floyd have two married children. William F. Boze and Sherry of Houston and Ivan and Ann Boyd of Deer Park and a grandson Charles William of Houston.

Floyd has 33 years perfect attendance and is currently a member of the Space Center Rotary Club. He has visited Rotary meetings in more than 20 countries outside the U.S. He also enjoys Rotary in the Golfing Fellowship, having won the Carl Miller Trophy at the Rotary International Golfing tournaments at St. Andrews, Scotland in 1974 and again at Crans, Switzerland in 1980.